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Footprints  

A publication of 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF LUDINGTON  
5810 Bryant Road, Ludington, MI  49431   (231) 843-8340  Email: office@ludingtonumc.org 

www.ludingtonumc.org             Believers seeking and sharing the character of Christ 

 
  
 

 

1,8,15,22,29 Flower Ministry 10:00 am 
1-5 Vacation Bible School 5:30-7:30  

2,9,16,23,30 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am 

2 Bell Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm, Trustees 

7:00 pm 

3,10,17,24,31 Rug/Sleeping Bag Ladies 

9:00 am, Praise Band Rehearsal 6:00 pm, 

Potluck 6:00 pm, Pastorõs Bible Study 7:00 

pm (No Potluck or Bible Study August 3) 

4 Special Choir Rehearsal w/Orchestra 7:00  

6 Special Choir Rehearsal w/Orchestra 

10:00 am 

7 150th Celebration - 10:30 worship, 

followed by picnic. Communion, Food 

Pantry Day 

8 Grief Group 4:00, Evangelism Committee 

6:00 pm  

9 Staff-Pastor-Parish Committee 7:00 pm 

11 Finance Committee 5:00 pm 

13 Marshall Anderson Memorial Service 

2:30 pm 

14,21,28 Worship 9:00 & 11:00 am,  

Sunday School 10:00 

14 Reel to Real 12:15 pm, Legacy river tub-

ing at State Park 5:00-7:00 pm 

15 Traumatic Loss Group 4:00 pm 

18 Worship Committee 11:00 am 

23 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 

 

United Methodist Women news is on page 7. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
And donõt forget about our  

Vacation Bible School August 1-5!  
See page 5 for details! 

Sunday 
August 7, 2016 

 
Celebrating 150 years of 

Methodism in Ludington 
 

One service @ 10:30 am 
Special Music and  

Guest Speakers 
 

Following Service: 
Picnic Meal 

Music 
Games for Kids 

Displays 
Conversations! 
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  Community Events in Our Church 
This Month 

 
3,10,17,24,31- Recorder Practice 7:00 pm 
11 - Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
18 - Girl Scouts òJourney in a Dayó 9:00 am-4:00 pm 
27 - Bridal Shower 1:00-3:00 pm 
 
 
 
Sunday Morning Coffee and Cookies continue to 
be served in the narthex area from 8:30 to 11:00 am 
each Sunday. 

~ ~ ~  
 

Rev. Ron Iris will lead a video Bible study of  

Adam Hamiltonõs Half Truths  September 7 
through October 12 at 7:03 pm in Fellowship 
Hall!  See the September Footprints for chapter titles. 
Participants can obtain the book from Cokesbury, 
but it is not required in order to attend class. Per-
sons wanting to deepen their practical Christian faith 
are invited to attend. This six-week class will replace 
Pastor Dennisõ class, which will resume October 19. 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Correction: The photo on the first page of the July Footprints 
was not of the 2016 Legacy Pennsylvania mission team! I 
took it from the Legacy Facebook page and it was a 2014 
picture. The caption was correct, and did accurately describe 
the work done by our 2016 Pennsylvania team. See this issue 
of Footprints for photos of our actual 2016 youth mission 
teams: Pennsylvania and Benton Harbor! 
                                                     Editor 

~ ~ ~  
 

Cornerstone Baptist Church hosts MOPS/
MOMSnext for pregnant mothers through mothers 
with elementary aged kids, the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 
of the month, September through May, from 9 to 11 
am. The group needs people to supervise children 
ages 0 to 5 during the meetings. For more infor-
mation, see our church office bulletin board. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Mason County Church Women United will hold 
their Annual Fundraising Salad Buffet Wednesday, 
August 17 from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm. The buffet 
will be at the Seventh-day Adventist Fellowship Hall 
at 305 N. Lavinia Street, located behind the Sheriffõs 
Office. The cost is $7.00. You can buy tickets ahead 
of time from Janelle Schade (843-8131) or at the 
door. The meal is open to all. Many enjoy visiting 
with others at this buffet. 
      Janelle Schade, UMCL Rep for Church Women United 
 

~ ~ ~  
 
Rev. Ron Iris is now the West Michigan 
Conference Statistician. He is using the 
south office across from the mailboxes in 
the office suite. 
 

Rev. Laurie Haller, who served our church as As-
sociate Pastor 1985-89, was elected a bishop at the 
North Central Jurisdictional Conference July 14! She 
is currently serving as Senior Pastor at Birmingham 
First UMC in the Detroit Conference. You can send 
congratulations to her at Birmingham First UMC, 
1589 W. Maple, Birmingham, MI 48009. She has 
been appointed to the Iowa Conference, to begin 
September 1. Our Michigan Area will celebrate her 
election with an open house for Laurie and her hus-
band Gary on Saturday, August 13 from 3:00 to 6:00 
pm at the Michigan Area Ministry Center, 1011 
Northcrest Road, Lansing. There will be a brief pro-
gram at 4:30 pm. 
 
 
                More Bits & Pieces on page 8 

 
Congratulations to one of our 
members, Svea Clayton, who 
celebrated her 102nd birthday 
June 27! Svea is the mother of 
Margie Kruse. She lives at 1100 
E. Tinkham #10, and Margie 
says her mom would welcome 
belated birthday cards! 
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Dear Friends, 
 
Summer in Ludington certainly 
gets busy, as you all well know. 
Through the past few weeks, we 
have had visitors come to worship, 
thinking that we might be the Ro-

man Catholic Church! Arnold and the crew of greeters 
have been most gracious, showing people the facili-
ties, and when realizing that they wish to worship at 
St. Simonõs, they have given directions to that house 
of worship. (Perhaps we should be sending them a bill 
for finderõs feesé just joking, of course). The point of 
including this in my letter is to commend the excellent 
hospitality shared, even if people do not choose to 
stay and worship. We are, after all, all part of the same 
family: the family of God. All that we do should help 
people feel welcomed, and our greeters (and you 
know who you are) are doing a fine job! It is my hope 
and prayer that all who come to celebrate with us on 
August 7 will find gracious hospitality. 
 
Thank you to those who have put forth effort to make 
this celebration a memorable one. I cannot list you all 
individually for fear of leaving someone out, but the 
extra effort put forth is a wonderful means by which 
we can help people discover what a treasure is here in 
United Methodist Church of Ludington.  
 
In the last two years, I have taken a week out of the 
summer months to co-dean a young personõs grief 
camp with Laura Ruhle. Due to health and heat, we 
have decided to have a multigenerational grief retreat 
here at the church. It will be a day and a half event in 
which we shall help families and friends gather tools 
to use when faced with loss and transition. The retreat 
will run from Friday, September 16 at 6:00 pm to 9:00 
or so, and then resume Saturday September 17, from 
8 am to about 5 pm. Snacks and meals will be provid-
ed, and it is our hope to keep any registration fees 
small. We are hoping to have family units, and 
friends/support groups present. Please contact me for 
more details if you are interested. If you wish to help, 
also contact me for dates for training and orientation. 

 

Already the time has come for the SPRC to do their 
annual evaluation of my work here. Iõm most certain 
they are tired of evaluating me, as they had to do so 
three times last year. Now that I am in full connec-
tion with the conference, they will only have to do so 
once a year. See, I made their job easier by becoming 
an Elder! Each year they must identify what I am do-
ing well, what could improve, and what type of lead-
ership this congregation needs or desires. If you have 
input to offer, please put it in writing, sign your name 
(the SPRC will see this, but I will not unless you indi-
cate you want me to see this) and put it in the Pastor-
Parish mailbox. You could also drop it into the col-
lection plate in an envelope if you wish. If you do not 
sign your name, then I am recommending that the 
SPRC disregard those comments, good or not so 
good. Each year this is done in every United Method-
ist Church, partially because we are an itinerate sys-
tem. Not all churches need the same type of pastor, 
and not all pastors have the same gifts and graces. If 
there is something missing, it is important to identify 
those missing elements so that the church may grow, 
and that leadership is effective. 
 
Finally, as of July 27, I have completed our study on 
Paulõs letter to Rome. We will continue Wednesday 
night Bible studies using some video studies about 
the development of the Bible as we know it, and 
about the first 2000 years of Christianity. This should 
lead us into September when Rev. Ron Iris has asked 
to share a study using Adam Hamiltonõs materials. 
This will begin the same time the catered meals take 
place. In the meantime, we will continue with our 
delicious potlucks and conversations that take place 
while breaking bread together. Come join us; we have 
lots of room! 
 

      

  Blessings to all, 

 

   Pastor Dennis  
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Pennsylvania Youth Mission Trip 
June 19-24, 2016 

Benton Harbor Youth Mission Trip 
July 10-16, 2016 

 

Some comments from our youth: 
 

This week I started out working so hard 

by pulling out the gym floor. Then at 

the end of the week we put on a carni-

val for all the kids. It was a great week 

because I got to spend time with the 

kids but also did work projects. I feel 

that this week was very eventful and 

worth every drop of sweat. 

 

After coming on this mission trip this 

week, I feel like my mind is more open. 

I used to complain about all of the 

things I didnôt have, but now I see that 

these kids have even less than what I 

have, and they can live with it. The kids 

were amazing, and I am glad that I 

could become close to some. Every-

body worked very hard this week, and 

we all accomplished a lot. I will totally 

come next year, and I would like to 

bring my cousin. 

 

I had a great time this week. It was fun 

to see all the kids from last year and a 

lot of new kids. It was fun bonding with 

the team and the new members and 

leaders. The work was tough, but still 

fun. All I know is I donôt want to go 

home,  as the past two years. We came 

here as friends and we will leave as 

family. 
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Vacation Bible School 

Christian  

 Education  

  Child Registration Online: 
   http://2016.cokesburyvbs.com/umcludington  

 

Whoôs at Surf Shack: 

VBS Participants: Surfers 

Guides: Lifeguards 

Activity Center Leaders: Surf Coaches 

Assembly Characters: Skipper &    

Snappy the Crab 

 VBS Where? United Methodist Church of Ludington (Pavilion)  

  VBS When? August 1 -5, 5:30 -7:30pm  

While at the Surf Shack, students willé 

ß Experience Godôs amazing love 

ß Explore Godôs mission for their lives 

ß Encounter powerful water stories from the Bible  

ß Discover ways to live out Godôs amazing love 

***Or see VBS Registration Form on next page*** 

Or contact Britney Cole  (231)425 -6467  

Sundays  

9:15 am  

Jr. Church  

(Pastor Dennis to dismiss  

4-year -olds and up, if they 

choose, after Childrenõs 

Time during 9:00 worship in 

the Sanctuary)  

10 am  

Sunday School  

(All Ages)  

Save the Dates:  

Aug 1 -5 Surf Shack VBS                  

Aug 7 150
th

 Celebration  

 

Facebook :  

UMCLudingtonKids  
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±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ CƻǊƳ  
 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

5ŀǘŜ ƻŦ ōƛǊǘƘΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ !ƎŜΥ ψψψψψψψ[ŀǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊŀŘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

!ŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

tŀǊŜƴǘκCŀƳƛƭȅκDǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ bŀƳŜΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

9-Ƴŀƛƭ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

tƘƻƴŜ bǳƳōŜǊǎΥ  IƻƳŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ /Ŝƭƭ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ ²ƻǊƪψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

!ƭƭŜǊƎƛŜǎκaŜŘƛŎŀƭ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴκhǘƘŜǊ  

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ  

bŀƳŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ tƘƻƴŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

bŀƳŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ tƘƻƴŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

5ƛǎƳƛǎǎŀƭ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ  

bŀƳŜόǎύ ƻŦ ǇŜǊǎƻƴόǎύ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀȅ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ ±.{  

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

5ƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǇǊƻƳƻǝƻƴŀƭ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΣ ƻǊ ƛƴ  

ƭƻŎŀƭ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎΚ ψψψψψψψ 

 

 

 

 

hǘƘŜǊ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ όŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǳǎŜ ƻƴƭȅύ  

{ǳǊŦŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

!ǊŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎκŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ {ǳǊŦ {ƘŀŎƪ ±.{Κ ψψψψψψψψψψψ  

LŦ ȅŜǎΣ ǿƘŜǊŜΚ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

 Measures UMC of Ludington takes to keep our children and youth secure  

§ Checks ICHAT & SA List for every volunteer 

§ First Aid kits  

§ Policy of 2 adults with a child or youth at all times 


